UPR21 Guinea 

Statement by the Kingdom of the Netherlands  

Mr. President,
The Kingdom of the Netherlands would like to thank Guinea for its national report. We commend the efforts of the authorities of Guinea in combatting Ebola and ensuring socio-economic health rights for the population.  

The Netherlands welcomes the steps Guinea has taken to combat impunity for human rights violations. Since 2010 the Judiciary has opened several investigations into serious violations by state actors, including the 2010 torture of members of the political opposition and the human rights violations allegedly committed by security forces in September 2009 in Conakry, such as killings, rapes and enforced disappearances. It is of utmost importance to continue these investigations, in accordance with international standards. 

1. The Netherlands therefore recommends the government of Guinea to fully align its national legislation with the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court and to continue full cooperation with the International Criminal Court in its preliminary investigation of the crimes committed on 28 September 2009 and their aftermath.   

Female Genital Mutilation remains a serious and widespread problem in Guinea, despite the government’s attempts to eliminate the practice. Traditional and family pressures continue to play a leading role in the persistence of FGM.  

2. The Netherlands therefore recommends the government of Guinea to take adequate measures to combat Female Genital Mutilation, that is to enforce existing legislation prohibiting FGM and to ensure that perpetrators of female genital mutilation are prosecuted.  
Thank you, Mr. President
